

CBANA ASC RECORDER

AREA MEETING DATE: 3/21/21

LOCATION:

TIME:

3307 Ayers St. CC, TX 78415

OPEN: 2:00 PM

SERENITY PRAYER

3rd Tradition read by: Jessica J. Absent: A Absent w/Report: AR Present: P

3rd Concept read by: Don B. Open: O Stricken: S New Group: NG

*ASC was held via Zoom amid COVID-19 concerns

GROUP SUPPORT REPRESENTATIVES:							
Position	Name	1 st	2 nd	Group Name	Representative	1 st	2 nd
Facilitator	Troy W	P	P	Back to Basics	Abby P.	P	P
Co-Facilitator	Karah	P	P	Cloud 9	Marissa S.	P	P
Treasurer	Richard T.	P	P	Whatever it Takes			
Recorder	Whitney M.	P	P	Northwest NA	Don	P	P
RCM 1	Don B.	P	P	Sister’s in Solution	Kaylee	P	P
RCM 2	open			Shot Of Hope	Richard	P	P
H&I	Jessica J	P	P	Stepping Up	Tim Z.	P	P
Phoneline	Laneya O.	A	A	Conscience Contact	Roxy	P	P
Activities	Jerrie (Gloria)	P	A	Never Again	Herb M.	A	A
PR	Paul S.	P	P	10 th Street Newcomers	CLOSED	A	A
RBS	Tom M.	P	P	A New Hope	Aairon	A	A
Outreach	Tliffany	P	P	VGONA		A	A
Policy	Megan	P	P	New Recovery	Gretchen W.	A	A
Literature	OPEN?	A	A	Bayside NA	LynnAnne	A	A
				Off the Wall	Rocky	P	P
				Spoken Hearts Again	Billy B.	A	A
				Saturday Night Live	Richard W.	A	A
				Recovery 101	Greg M	P	P

Service Prayer:

God grant us the knowledge that we may work according to your divine precepts. Instill in us a sense of your purpose. Make us servants of your will and grant us a bond of selflessness, that this truly be your work, not ours: and that no addict anywhere need die from the horrors of addiction.

TREASURER REPORT

Received.	Spent.
Online donations \$9.41.	H&I lit order \$874.80
	Bank fee. \$10.00
	Outreach. \$24.74
	Checks. \$23.35
\$2514.02 beginning balance	
\$9.41 received	
\$932.89 money spent	
\$1590.54 ending balance	

Good morning family this is my report for march 2021. We are still under prudent reserve and I realize it's been a few months since we have received money from most of the home groups.. Area donations are importan so please spread the word at your group consciences that its time to donate if you can.. I still need to write the check to CBRC for the \$800 I was waiting on the new checks and now that i have them I'm writing the check today and will drop it off there by tonights 8pm meeting... Maybe we should talk about doing a Area fundraiser to help us get back above prudent? A speakerjam and plate sale would be a good idea.. I'm here to help in any way possible just let me know what you think.. In loving service.. Richard T

Richard T. mentioned that you can find the bank statements in the minutes. We realized there were missing documents to move forward with the Area meeting, and at this time emailed them out to the Area for reference. Paul S asked about the \$300 he is to receive.

Troy W asked if groups are hoarding money or are we able to make donations back to area. Stephen S mentioned that many groups are still meeting virtually and unable to donate even to their own groups. We talked about possibly a fundraiser or ways to increase revenue.

Don B. mentions that the bank statement doesn't match up. He would like to get a projection for this month and next month. He asked that she personally did a donation on CBANA for \$10. Richard T. says that there is a fee to donate online, hence the \$9.41 actual donation. Roxy mentions Conscious Contact is above prudent. Karah W. mentioned that once they are above prudent they will be able to donate as well.

Richard T says we will talk more about a fundraiser in new business.

RCM1:

Attached:

- 1. RCM report of the Regional Committee Assembly*
- 2. Memo from Steve P. regarding time slots for Month of Caring Event*

ILS

Don B.

Steve P was elected as a Regional Delegate and Ruben P is the Alternate Regional Delegate. Paul S asked if Regional PR was elected. Don can't recall who it was. Troy W things its Dennis. Troy W wanted to know what the conversation was like to move World out of California. Paul S asked what all went on at the regional assembly. Don mentioned there were 3 other topics discussed including voting, suggestions. Regional Assembly was out by 12pm. Don and Karah W. were there from the CBANA area. Adam P. asks if the meetings are held on the Zoom platform?

RCM2: OPEN

H & I:

Good afternoon family!!

The H&I subcommittee was held today. All facilities were present except SATF Male Hurshell . He was absent with report. Cenikor is now allowing 5 people to speak on panel. Israel is a new chair for Cenikor detox. We got 10 basic text donated that we are holding until we get more to do a donation.. We are having a spring fling H&I event April 3, 2021 at .west Guth park. Will have flyer made with details.

Thank you for allowing me to be of service

Jessica J

Troy W wants to know if there will be Jack the Rabbit in the Spring Fling? Gloria C asked the location. Jessica says W. Guth Park. The tentative speakers are Jerrie R and Ed C. Adam P gives Jessica J a compliment!

PHONE LINE:

Phone line is going well. There are currently 13 volunteers. We have 21 phone calls since last area. If GSR's could ask for volunteers, her goal is to have 20 volunteers available.

Don asks if we could make a compiled image with the meeting schedule virtual and live. We got a call from the Alice Parole office to ask for more information available about meetings and resources. Troy mentioned there is a halfway house out there and maybe they could go to the NWNA group or George West.

ACTIVITES:

Gloria C represented Jerrie R today. They are looking to organize something for a spring fling, however, Troy mentioned there is an H&I event they could coordinate with. Gloria liked the idea of a dance so maybe they could have that after the spring fling. Troy suggested getting with Richard about a fundraiser for our Area NA as well.

PR/PI:

Paul plans on updating the main schedule. If there are any outside meetings that need to be added, please let him know. He needs the form uploaded that Megan is doing for the GSR report. Paul mentions he made a Spring Fling Flier and he hopes that Jessica likes it. He also made a generic flier for RBS. He changed the time for Jessica's flier. He asks if anything the groups needs and he thinks we are really quiet :)

Don points out that on Wednesday for example on the website that Cloud 9 is listed twice. Also can we add an H for Hybrid for meetings that are zoom/live so people know in advance. Tom explains how to do a Hybrid meeting and look for people who want to share who are on Zoom vs In person participants. He says it's really not that hard, people!

Tom mentions that we need meeting schedules especially at Off The Wall and the Clubhouse. Paul asked what do we do about the money that was voted on for last month to get him the money he needs. Richard will get Paul a check.

Paul S.

RECOVERY BY THE SEA COMMITTEE:

\$5833.55 balance

Volleyball tournament yesterday was awesome. The auction raised around \$400. We have different sizes of T-shirts available. Gloria C is registration and Tim Z Cleanup chairs. Gloria is asking for the registration forms to show whether it is paid by card or cash. Tom needs Registration forms. Gloria will bring some of the ones she picked up to Tom and Paul will print a third set of fliers for RBS to make sure there are plenty.

Adam P asked Tom how to register online. Tom says there is an event on the Event tab and it says "RBS" and there's a place to register on our website. rbs.org Roxy asked if some of this could be discussed separately for RBS. Gloria asked if people could pass the basket a second time for RBS Hospitality. Stephen S. mentions the event support function generated \$850 about average. Stephen gave a very thorough breakdown of \$ in and out for the event.

Tom M.

OUTREACH:

Good afternoon family! This is the outreach report for this month...

We were able to take the call from Nwana who had a newcomer female in need of support and we showed up for her! We also went to Nwana one more time and also The Never Again Group. I was able to come up with a outreach calendar for the month of April so I can post it on CBANA. I was finally able to get ahold of someone from the Beeville meeting, and I will

definitely need support from others when we go there because they only have 2 homegroup members. The schedule is as follows : April 4th- The Rock 8th- NWNA 11th- Victoria 14th- Beeville 24th- LOC and 28th- Ingleside.

My gas Receipts total 12.93 for the month and I will take pictures and send them in a seperate email. Thank you all for letting me be of service.

Tiffany V

Policy

Summary of recent and current activities:

- March 2021: fillable PDF version of group reporting form is available
- February 2021: fillable PDF version of group reporting form has been created

Upcoming and long-term goals:

- Provide a hard copy (with index) of P&P for reference during ASC meeting
- Add hyperlinks for policy documents on cbana.org

Please keep in mind:

All ASC members are encouraged to become familiar with policy and procedure. It is suggested that all GSRs and alternate GSRs keep their groups informed of ongoing policy review and make it available to their members. Current CBANA and RBS policy are available on cbana.org under Docs heading.

ILS,
Megan H.

Megan needs the new programming description to add to the RBS policy.

LITERATURE:

n/a

GROUP REPORTS

Back to Basics - (CC) 3307 Ayers, 5501 McBride Ln GSR: James M. Alt GSR: Jake M.
Meetings: Thursday & Friday (8pm);
Home-group Members: 10 Avg. Attendance: 30 ASC Donations: \$0
January 16, 2021 Tiki Torch meeting!!! More will be revealed!

Cloud 9 - (CC) 622 Airline Rd GSR: Marisa S. Alt GSR: Jason P.

Meetings: Tuesday (8pm), Wednesday (8pm), Friday (10:00) Sunday (8 p.m.)

Home-group Members: 20 Avg. Attendance: 20 ASC Donation: \$0

Conscious Contact - (CC) 3307 Ayers GSR: Alt. GSR: Roxanne N.

Meetings: Sunday (10am)

Home-group Members: 6 Avg. Attendance: 30 ASC Donation: \$0

NWNA - (Calallen) 13026 Leopard St. GSR: Lyman Alt GSR: Don

Meetings: Monday & Thursday (6-7,7-8pm)

Home-group Members: 10 Avg. Attendance: 8 ASC Donation: \$o

NWNA has two meetings each day Monday and thursday nights. Monday Step study 6-7, regular meeting 7-8, thursday tradition study 6-7, regular meeting 7-8pm.

Average newcomers welcomed each week: 1.

Off the Wall - (CC) 4710 Alameda GSR: Rocky H Alt GSR: Amanda

Meetings: Monday-Friday (noon) Wed (10 pm) Saturday (8pm) live and zoom Monday -Sunday 12pm, wed/sun 10pm, sat 8pm

Home-group Members: 58 Avg. Attendance: 55 ASC Donation: \$0

Shot Of Hope - (CC) 3307 Ayers GSR: Kathryn M. Alt. GSR: Mario V.

Meetings: Tuesday (8 p.m.) Wednesday (8pm)

Home-group Members: 15 Avg. Attendance: 55 ASC Donation: \$0

Steppin Up - (CC) 3707 Santa Fe GSR: Tim Z. Alt GSR: Seanette B.

Meetings: Mon, Tues, Fri (6:30pm)

Home-group Members: 28 Avg. Attendance: 30 ASC Donation: \$0

Whatever it Takes - GSR: Ed C. Alt GSR:

Meetings: Mon (8pm)

Home-group Members: 6 Avg. Attendance: ASC Donation: \$0.00

A New Hope – First United Methodist church 106 E. Cleveland St. GSR: B.J ALT. GSR:

Meeting: Sunday at 3 p.m., Wednesday at 7 p.m.

Home group members: 4 Avg. attendance: 4 Asc Donation: \$0

10th Street Newcomers – 1200 10th street GSR: Bart H. Alt. GSR:

Meeting: Tuesdays, Fridays @ 8pm

Home-group members: 7 Avg. Attendance: 10 Asc Donation: \$0

Keep It Real- 626 Robinson GSR: Mike P. Alt GSR:

Meeting: Wed-Thur 8-9pm

Home-group Members: Avg Attendance: ASC Donation: \$0.00

Mens Na Group- 622 Airline Rd GSR: Daniel Alt GSR: Cory Z.

Meeting: Thursday @ 6:30

Home-group Members: 4 Avg Attednance: 10 ASC Donation: \$0

Bayside NA- 213 E. Austin St. Port Lavaca GSR: Lynanne C. ALT GSR:

Meeting: Tuesday (7 p.m.) Thursday (7 p.m.)

Home-group Members: 8 Avg. Attendance: 12 ASC Donation: \$0

Spoken Hearts Again- 401 S. Moody St Victoria Tx. GSR: Billy B. Alt GSR:

Meeting: Wednesday (7-8 p.m.) Saturday (9-10:30 p.m.)

Home-group Members: 15 Avg Attendance 25 ASC Donation: \$0.00

VGONA- 3604 N. Ben Jordan/ 3002 Miorilane Victoria, TX GSR: Open Alt GSR: Robbie J.

Meeting: Monday, Tuesday, Thursday, Friday @ 7 p.m., Friday @ 12, Sunday @ 6

Home-group Members: 10 Avg. Attendance: 20 ASC Donation: \$0.00

Port A Strong- 301 J.C. Barr Blvd. (Roberts Point) GSR: Melissa M Alt GSR: Buck M.

Meeting: Tues, Wed, Sun @ 7, Sat @ noon

Home-group Members: 3 Avg. Attendance: 4 ASC Donation: \$0

Never Again-2740 Mustang Dr. Ingleside, TX GSR: Herb M Alt GSR:

Meeting: Wednesday @ 7:30 p.m.

Home-group members: Avg. Attendance: ASC Donation: \$0

Sister’s in Solution- 622 Airline (in parish hall) GSR: Kaylee Alt. GSR:

Meeting: Wednesday @ 6:30 3rd wednesday of every month in the scout hut

Newcomers Welcomed: 5/wk Avg. Attendance: 10 ASC Donation: \$0

Easy Does It: Flour Bluff Anchor Club GSR: Bill N. Alt. GSR:

Meeting: Tuesday, Thursday @ 8 p.m.

Home-group members: 9 Avg. Attendance: 10 ASC Donation: \$

New Recovery: 3026 Staples St. GSR: Gretchen S. Alt. GSR:

Meeting: Saturday at 12 p.m.

Home-group members: 4 Avg. Attendance: 12 ASC Donation: \$0

OLD BUSINESS:

Josette M. nominates Jerry for Activities chairperson. Jerry qualified herself. She was elected at 4:12pm as Activities chairperson.

Literature nominations were taken Lidilla R. and Rocky H.

NEW BUSINESS:

Tom M nominated Lidilla R. for Literature chair. Roxy seconded that nomination. Lidilla qualified herself. Lidilla was put into the waiting room and voted in unanimously at 3:55pm. We brought Lidilla back in from the waiting room to allow her the opportunity to request an Audit of Literature to see what she is walking into as the hands have changed a few times recently in that department. Megan H. mentions the information in the policy is unclear about an audit. This appears to be a loophole in the policy to be able to request an audit at this time, so why not. Tom M. mentions he asked about this the last time there was a literature chair elected. Don B. mentions that this is a new policy. Troy mentions we had two changes in the literature chair recently without an audit. Don filed and accepted 3 orders (around \$1700). Don B mentions that there’s about \$46 in the office right now, and he has \$16 to give to literature from another group. The last order that was placed for Literature he put inside the office and checked off, which included the 3 cases of books for H&I. Lidilla would like an audit. Troy asked if Jessica will call Ed to see how we can find a running tally of what was going in and out of the literature bank. Troy, Don, and Lidilla will meet to go over everything at the Clubhouse and Audit the department on Tuesday at 5:30pm. Ed C comes on the line and mentions he would check with Aharon’s records because he seemed to keep good records that Ed recalls.

Richard T & Tiffany V proposed a Spring Fling with H&I for an addict Soup event. There will be food, fun, activities, potluck, etc to raise money for this area financially. This event is april 3rd at W Guth Park from 12-5.

PROPOSALS:

Tom M put to a vote how we will host Area next month. In person, hybrid, or zoom. Hybrid meeting voted in for April 18 at 2pm.

Close meeting: 4:25pm